
 
 
Briefing for Westminster Hall debate on e-petition 176138 relating to attacks on NHS 
medical staff  
 
Monday 27 February  2017 
 
Key Summary  
 
�x We firmly believe more action is necessary to protect our healthcare staff from violence 

and aggression.  A survey of our members found that 56% had experienced physical or 
verbal abuse from patients and a further 63% from relatives of patients or members of 
the public.1  

) departments, we are aware that physical assaults occur 
in a variety of environments including mental health and in the community.  The risk of 
physical assault is even higher for staff working alone - the proportion of lone workers in 
the NHS sustaining an injury from a physical assault is approximately 9% higher 
compared to non-lone workers.4   

 
�x We are clear that it would not always be appropriate to take criminal sanctions against a

ensuring 
consistency, collating and analysing incident data, supporting local initiatives, police 
liaison and taking private prosecutions.  We believe it is essential that we retain a 
national strategic approach to the prevention of violence against healthcare workers.  

                                                           
1 Royal College of Nursing, Beyond Breaking Point?  A survey report of RCN members on health, wellbeing and 
stress, 2013  
2 Royal College of Nursing, Lone Working Survey, 2012  
3 NHS Protect Statistics, Reported physical assaults on NHS staff figures, accessed on 21 February 2017. 
Available here.   
4 NHS Protect, Lone Worker estate mapping exercise,2015  
5 Ipsos MORI, Violence against frontline NHS staff, 2010,  



http://www.hse.gov.uk/Statistics/causinj/violence/index.htm
http://www.nhsbsa.nhs.uk/3645.aspx


http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/health-38917156
http://www.reducingdistress.co.uk/reducingdistress/
http://www.nhsbsa.nhs.uk/4248.aspx


There are also a number of local level initiatives taking place such as the pilot of body worn 
cameras by security staff at Guys and St Thomas Hospital which has been introduced 
following a surge in assaults.  It would be important for NHS Protect to be involved in the 
evaluation of such pilots and share such good practice in order to support the 
implementation of more national approaches.14   
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14 BBC news, Body cameras given to Guy's and St Thomas' hospital staff, 20 October 2016.  Available here.  
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